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November 1, 2023

Hopewell Township
PO Box 429
Stewartstown, PA 17363
Attn: Ms. Katie Berry

Dear Katie,

Penn Waste has been notified that effective January 1, 2024, disposal rates at the York
County Resource Recovery Facility are increasing $7.00/ton. The York County Disposal
Plan mandates that all municipal-like waste be disposed of at the York Incinerator.
Please see the attached letter documenting the increase. As a result of this disposal
increase, Penn Waste will need to increase its quarterly rate per home by $1.95 per
quarter. Your original rate for January 2024 was $119.88 per quarter for Basic Service
and $73.95 for Low Volume Service. The new quarterly rate for Hopewell Township
will be $121.83 per quarter for Basic Service and $75.90 per quarter for Low Volume
Service effective January 1, 2024. This figure was arrived at by using the township’s
2022 tonnage figures for a total of 2112.29 tons.

Penn Waste looks forward to servicing the residents of Hopewell Township and to
providing quality service.

Sincerely,

Tk

Joel Washok
Market Development Representative
Penn Waste Inc.
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CONTACT: Jen Cristofoletti FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE
Office: (717) 845-1066 September 21, 2023
Cell: (717) 495-9125

YORK COUNTY SOLID WASTE AUTHORITY APPROVES 2024 BUDGET
FEE INCREASE TO FUND LONG TERM COUNTY NEEDS

The York County Solid Waste Authority has approved its budget for fiscal 2024, including a
tipping fee increase to fund projects for long term system stability. The tip fee for York County
processible municipal solid waste at the York County Resource Recovery Center (RRC) for 2024 will
increase to $79 per ton in response to fiscal pressures created by rising operational costs, current
and future environmental control upgrades at the RRC, and the Authority's obligation to prepare for
the future and ensure York County’s waste is properly managed with sustained environmental
protection. With uncertainty over future local landfill capacity, the Authority must prepare now to meet
the future waste management needs for York County.

Under this increase, the cost of waste disposal alone for an average York County household
will be less than $2 per week (based on an average household waste generation rate of 1.0 tons of
trash per year). This does not include collection costs charged by private waste hauling companies
hired to provide trash removal services. The minimum fee for residents delivering waste from their
homes will be $20 for up to 506 pounds.

Tipping fee-revenues help to fund operations of the York County Resource Recovery Center,
operations and maintenance of the York County Sanitary Landfill/lHopewell Area Recreation Complex,
electronics recycling, household hazardous waste collection, secure drug take-back programs, public
education and community outreach efforts, and other programs aimed at waste reduction and
recycling.

The Authority facilitates responsible solid waste management through an integrated strategy

that emphasizes waste reduction, reuse, recycling, and resource recovery.



